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*

*The Confederation of Service Charities

Grant categories explained on the next page

Distribution of charitable grants by the Legion
We all know that the Legion does great work helping veterans; here’s a report recently
received from Head Office on how charitable funds were used during quarter 2 of 2023

This is how
Legion

charitable
funds are

used
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Scan the QR code below to
access our very own

Branch Website, read a bit
of history, browse back
copies of this newsletter

and more…

Make your donations go further with   Gift Aid
Gift Aid is given by the government on donations to charities at a rate of 25p in the
pound, so for every £1 you donate the government will give the charity a further 25p
if you are a UK tax payer. This means that a £20 donation will be worth £25.
Most importantly your annual Legion membership subscription counts as a
donation.   Currently we have just under 50% of our membership signed up to Gift
Aid, it would be great if we could  increase this percentage. This is yet another easy
and painless way of contributing to the Poppy appeal.  For full details of how to sign
up for Gift Aid go to the link below.
Gift Aid | Royal British Legion
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Branch Secretary, Chris Lowish does his bit
Having registered as a Poppy Appeal Collector on the RBL
web site back in July, I was contacted by my local branch in
East Yorkshire at the end of October. This was to discuss my
availability to do a stint on a stand, in one of the several
supermarkets in our area, in the run-up to Remembrance Day.
I was quickly booked in for two 2-hour spells, one at Marks &
Spencer Food hall and one at Morrisons on the 4th and 7th of
November respectively, both of which were a short walk from
home.
My shifts came and went smoothly, most people stopping for a
quick chat, some commenting on my medals and thanking me
for my service. On both occasions I was blown away by the
generosity of the general public, especially in these times of
financial difficulty for many.
I was slightly saddened and disappointed by the lack of
engagement from the younger generation, the mid-teens to
mid-20s, most of whom were not wearing a poppy nor did they
stop to buy one. Regardless, the experience was a positive
one and one that I’ll be repeating in 2024.
If you fancy volunteering, go to the main RBL web site in July time and you should find some
information there.  (Editor;s note: And if you do volunteer, please do tell us about it in this newsletter)

Chris Lowish

RBL, FREE WILL WRITING SERVICE .

The Legion Will-writing services help
you write or update your Will and
remember those close to you.

Writing a Will is a vital part of getting
one’s affairs in order. If you are
considering writing or updating yours,
here is an ideal opportunity to get it
done at no expense to you.

The Legion offers different ways to write
your Will for free: online, With a local
solicitor or Over the phone on 020 8050
2686. See details online at: Free will
writing | Royal British Legion
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Membership Update

A warm welcome to
recent New
Members

Tracey Wardrope
Stephen Collins
Paul Rowlands

Chairman’s message
Dear All,
2023 has been a busy year for the Branch.  We
have continued to perform well with our various
fundraising efforts, including the Friends of the Y
Services Memorial fund (YOSM) which enables us
to pay for the upkeep of the site and maintain it to
a very high standard.  We were well represented
at the Legion’s Annual Conference 2023 and will
again send two delegates to Newport in May 2024
to represent the Branch and join in the debates.
A summer highlight will be a memorial service at
the NMA in July (details in due course). We
continue to cement beneficial relationships with
JSSU(R), the JITG at Chicksands and MOD Garats
Hay and will continue to do so in 2024.

We began the year with 444 members and after
considerable churn ended 2023  with around 433
members (total varies day by day).  We hope, with
the help of every single member, to work towards
increasing our Branch membership to reach an
achievable target of at least 450.  Anything you can
do to encourage, cajole and persuade any siginters
you know to sign up, join our Branch and support
the Legion, will be greatly appreciated.
In the meantime, contributions to this newsletter,
of interest to our esteemed membership, are
always welcomed from any member (see panel at
the foot of page 8 for submission requirements).
The editorial teams never ending quest to inform
and amuse has led us to include a number of
Legion cartoons in this issue which we hope you
will enjoy.

To repeat the front cover splash: ‘A Happy New
Year and a Prosperous 2024 to one and all’.

Jim McDermott,
Branch Chairman



Games and Sports in the Army 1922-1923
A Snippet of Military History

No football on Sundays, how times have changed!

7



8

This month we raised £23.26 all through members
buying items online via easy fundraising - not one
mountain was climbed nor a marathon completed
- simply members buying online - from the comfort
of their own home (members enjoying comfortable
homes is an assumption). All funds collected in
this way go to the Poppy Appeal.

We have 119 members participating (an increase
of two in December) and since we joined the
scheme, in 2016, a total of £2700.16 has been
raised. That’s £385 per year and all for free!

Or scan the QR code below
with your phone’s camera

Editor’s Note:
Contributions to the monthly Branch Newsletter are always welcome on any topics members think
will be of general interest. We aim to provide uplifting stories as well as Branch news and attempt
not to duplicate messages already sent from RBL HQ. Copy should be sent by email. to the editor
Jim McDermott at jim.mcdermott77@ntlworld.com Preferred format for text is unformatted
MS Word and any photos, cartoons or pictures should be submitted separately please, as JPEGs.
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